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State forms for appointments, inter-
office communications, release of in-
formation, etc., should be used when 
appropriate. 

(d) Schedules. Decisions reached by 
the reviewer in active case reviews 
shall be coded and recorded on the In-
tegrated Review Worksheet, Form 
FNS–380–1. Such active case review 
findings must be substantiated by in-
formation recorded on the Integrated 
Review Worksheet, Form FNS–380. In 
negative case reviews, the review find-
ings shall be coded and recorded on the 
Negative Quality Control Review 
Schedule, Form FNS–245, and supple-
mented as necessary with other docu-
mentation substantiating the findings. 

[Amdt. 260, 49 FR 6310, Feb. 17, 1984, as 
amended by Amdt. 262, 49 FR 50598, Dec. 31, 
1984; 75 FR 33438, June 11, 2010] 

Subpart D—Data Analysis and 
Evaluation 

§ 275.15 Data management. 
(a) Analysis. Analysis is the process 

of classifying data, such as by areas of 
program requirements or use of error- 
prone profiles, to provide a basis for 
studying the data and determining 
trends including significant character-
istics and their relationships. 

(b) Evaluation. Evaluation is the 
process of determining the cause(s) of 
each deficiency, magnitude of the defi-
ciency, and geographic extent of the 
deficiency, to provide the basis for 
planning and developing effective cor-
rective action. 

(c) Each State agency must analyze 
and evaluate at the State and project 
area levels all management informa-
tion sources available to: 

(1) Identify all deficiencies in pro-
gram operations and systems; 

(2) Identify causal factors and their 
relationships; 

(3) Identify magnitude of each defi-
ciency, where appropriate (This is the 
frequency of each deficiency occurring 
based on the number of program 
records reviewed and where applicable, 
the amount of loss either to the pro-
gram or participants or potential par-
ticipants in terms of dollars. The State 
agency shall include an estimate of the 
number of participants or potential 

participants affected by the existence 
of the deficiency, if applicable); 

(4) Determine the geographic extent 
of each deficiency (e.g., Statewide/indi-
vidual project area or management 
unit); and, 

(5) Provide a basis for management 
decisions on planning, implementing, 
and evaluating corrective action. 

(d) In the evaluation of data, situa-
tions may arise where the State agency 
identifies the existence of a deficiency, 
but after reviewing all available man-
agement information sources sufficient 
information is not available to make a 
determination of the actual causal fac-
tor(s), magnitude, or geographic extent 
necessary for the development of ap-
propriate corrective action. In these 
situations, the State agency shall be 
responsible for gathering additional 
data necessary to make these deter-
minations. This action may include, 
but is not limited to, conducting addi-
tional full or partial ME reviews in one 
or more project areas/management 
units or discussions with appropriate 
officials. 

(e) Deficiencies identified from all 
management information sources must 
be analyzed and evaluated together to 
determine their causes, magnitude, and 
geographic extent. Causes indicated 
and deficiencies identified must be ex-
amined to determine if they are attrib-
utable to a single cause and can be ef-
fectively eliminated by a single action. 
Deficiencies and causes identified must 
also be compared to the results of past 
corrective action efforts to determine 
if the new problems arise from the 
causal factors which contributed to the 
occurrence of previously identified de-
ficiencies. 

(f) Data analysis and evaluation must 
be an ongoing process to facilitate the 
development of effective and prompt 
corrective action. The process shall 
also identify when deficiencies have 
been eliminated through corrective ac-
tion efforts, and shall provide for the 
reevaluation of deficiencies and causes 
when it is determined that corrective 
action has not been effective. 

(g) Identification of High Error Project 
Areas/Counties/Local Offices. FNS may 
use quality control information to de-
termine which project areas/counties/ 
local offices have reported payment 
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error rates that are either significantly 
greater than the State agency average 
or greater than the national error 
standard of the Program. When FNS 
notifies a State agency that a ‘‘high 
error’’ area exists, the State agency 
shall ensure that corrective action is 
developed and reported in accordance 
with the provisions of § 275.17. If FNS 
identifies a ‘‘high error’’ locality which 
a State agency has previously identi-
fied as error-prone and taken appro-
priate action, no further State agency 
shall be required. If a State agency’s 
corrective action plan fails to address 
problems in FNS-identified ‘‘high 
error’’ areas, FNS may require a State 
agency to implement new or modified 
cost-effective procedures for the cer-
tification of households. 

[Amdt. 160, 45 FR 15909, Mar. 11, 1980, as 
amended by Amdt. 266, 52 FR 3409, Feb. 4, 
1987; Amdt. 320, 55 FR 6240, Feb. 22, 1990] 

Subpart E—Corrective Action 

§ 275.16 Corrective action planning. 

(a) Corrective action planning is the 
process by which State agencies shall 
determine appropriate actions to re-
duce substantially or eliminate defi-
ciencies in program operations and pro-
vide responsive service to eligible 
households. 

(b) The State agency and project 
area(s)/management unit(s), as appro-
priate, shall implement corrective ac-
tion on all identified deficiencies. Defi-
ciencies requiring action by the State 
agency or the combined efforts of the 
State agency and the project area(s)/ 
management unit(s) in the planning, 
development, and implementation of 
corrective action are those which: 

(1) Result from a payment error rate 
of 6 percent or greater (actions to cor-
rect errors in individual cases, how-
ever, shall not be submitted as part of 
the State agency’s corrective action 
plan); 

(2) Are the causes of other errors/defi-
ciencies detected through quality con-
trol, including error rates of 1 percent 
or more in negative cases (actions to 
correct errors in individual cases, how-
ever, shall not be submitted as part of 
the State agency’s corrective action 
plan); 

(3) Are identified by FNS reviews, 
GAO audits, contract audits, reports to 
FNS regarding the implementation of 
major changes (as discussed in § 272.15) 
or USDA audits or investigations at 
the State agency or project area level 
(except deficiencies in isolated cases as 
indicated by FNS); and, 

(4) Result from 5 percent or more of 
the State agency’s QC sample being 
coded ‘‘not complete’’ as defined in 
§ 275.12(g)(1) of this part. This standard 
shall apply separately to both active 
and negative samples. 

(5) Result in underissuances, im-
proper denials, improper suspensions, 
improper termination, or improper sys-
temic suspension of benefits to eligible 
households where such errors are 
caused by State agency rules, prac-
tices, or procedures. 

(c) The State agency shall ensure 
that appropriate corrective action is 
taken on all deficiencies including each 
case found to be in error by quality 
control reviews and those deficiencies 
requiring corrective action only at the 
project area level. Moreover, when a 
substantial number of deficiencies are 
identified which require State agency 
level and/or project area/management 
unit corrective action, the State agen-
cy and/or project area/management 
unit shall establish an order of priority 
to ensure that the most serious defi-
ciencies are addressed immediately and 
corrected as soon as possible. Primary 
factors to be considered when deter-
mining the most serious deficiencies 
are: 

(1) Magnitude of the deficiency as de-
fined in § 275.15(c)(3) of this part; 

(2) Geographic extent of the defi-
ciency (e.g., Statewide/project area or 
management unit); 

(3) Anticipated results of corrective 
actions; and 

(4) High probability of errors occur-
ring as identified through all manage-
ment evaluation sources. 

(d) In planning corrective action, the 
State agency shall coordinate actions 
in the areas of data analysis, policy de-
velopment, quality control, program 
evaluation, operations, administrative 
cost management, civil rights, and 
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